
March 23rd, 2020 

To the Parents / Guardians 

Hekinan Board of Education 

 

Regarding the request for cooperation to prevent the spreading of the new coronavirus 

infections (Request) 

 

We wish you the good health during this early spring.  We very much appreciate your 

special considerations toward the education in Hekinan.  We understand that the 

temporary closure of the school may have caused some burden towards the Parents / 

Guardians.  As all the areas continue to take proper measure towards the new coronavirus, 

it is important that we take even more precautionary measures to prevent the spread of the 

virus.  We would like to continue cooperating with everyone for the prevention of 

spreading of this infectious virus. 

 Below is the details of our request. 

 

Note 

 

【Request details】 

「Regarding the contacts when a person has been infected, or has a suspicion of catching the 

new coronavirus」 

From now on, if your child applies to any of the 2 situations below, please contact the school. 

① The child, or a family member living in the same house has been tested positive from 

the coronavirus. 

② The child, or a family member living in the same house has been in a close contact with 

people infected with the coronavirus, even if it is only one member.  

 

・The person to contact regarding this matter will be the Vice-Principal. 

・Under the strict information management, any information attained from the contact will 

only be used for the prevention of virus infection.  

We apologize for any inconvenience we may cause, but we appreciate your cooperation. 


